CAPE ELIZABETH TOWN COUNCIL AGENDA
Regular Meeting # 18-2008
Cape Elizabeth Town Hall

Monday, November 10, 2008
7:30 p.m. 
Roll Call by the Town Clerk 
James S. Rowe, Chairman
127 Oakhurst Road

799-5825
12/2009   

David J. Backer 

2 Rugosa Way 


253-0529
12/2009   
Cynthia Dill


1227 Shore Road

767-7197
12/2008   
Sara W. Lennon

54 Cranbrook Drive 

741-5139
12/2009   
Paul J. McKenney

5 Katahdin Road

899-0045
12/2010   
Anne E. Swift-Kayatta

14 Stone Bridge Road

767-5754
12/2008   
The Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag
Minutes of Meeting: October 15, 2008      

Reports and Correspondence
Town Manager’s Report: Progress on 2008 Bond Issue and Update on Indebtedness 
Citizens’ Discussion of Items Not on the Agenda 

Public Hearing 
General Assistance Ordinance Appendices  
Item # 138-2008        Annual Approval of General Assistance Appendices       

Each year the Maine Department of Health and Human Services provides in cooperation with the Maine Municipal Association proposed new appendices to the general assistance ordinance.  It is proposed to adopt the revised appendices. 

Public Hearing 
Liquor License Renewal/Transfer for Rudys of the Cape 

Item # 139-2008        Liquor License Renewal/Transfer for Rudys of the Cape
Julie S. Barnes and Charles L. Barnes are requesting a malt and vinous restaurant license for Rudys of the Cape at 517 Ocean House Road. 

Public Hearing 
Town Center Intersection  

Item # 140-2008        Town Center Intersection 
The Maine Department of Transportation has held a public informational meeting and a separate public hearing on the design of proposed improvements to the intersection of Shore Road, Scott Dyer Road and Route 77/Ocean House Road. It is recommended that the town council consider public hearing comments and determine if the project should be put out to bid by MDOT. If the decision is made to accept bids, a final town council vote would need to be made after the bids have been received to authorize the local match. An actual bid award would be made by MDOT. 

Draft Recommended Motion:  

Option A

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council does hereby authorize the Maine Department of Transportation to solicit bids on proposed improvements to the intersection of Shore Road, Scott Dyer Road and Route 77/Ocean House Road. The Cape Elizabeth Town Council will have one further vote on this issue to consider authorizing funding for the project after receipt of the bids. 
Option B 

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council hereby requests the town manager to notify the Maine Department of Transportation that the Town of Cape Elizabeth wishes to terminate design of proposed improvements to the intersection at the center of town. 

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council further requests the town manager to notify PACTS that the Town of Cape Elizabeth declines the PACTS authorized grant of $363,566 for improvements to the town center intersection. 

The Cape Elizabeth Town Council further authorizes the town manager to expend not to exceed $140,000 from the 2008 bond issue to reimburse MDOT for design costs to date as the Town is 100% responsible for design costs for MDOT projects that are terminated by municipalities. 

Item # 141-2008  
Amendments to Zoning Ordinance re: the BA District  

The planning board has recommended a set of ordinance amendments relating to permitted activities in the BA district. It is recommended to thank the planning board and to refer the proposed amendments to the ordinance committee. 
Item # 142-2008      
Proposed Amendments to Ordinances regarding Farming      

In April 2008, the Cape Elizabeth Farm Committee submitted a progress report and recommended a set of amendments to the zoning ordinance. The town council did not formally refer the proposed amendments to the planning board in April.  It is recommended that the referral take place at this time and that the planning board work on this proposal after it completes its review of the shoreland zoning provisions as the shoreland zoning provisions are mandated by the state of Maine to be adopted by the town council by mid 2009. 
Item # 143-2008  
Fixed Asset Policy   

A draft fixed asset policy is recommended for approval. Our auditors recently recommended that we have such a policy. 
Item # 144-2008  
Library Study Committee   

It is recommended that the committee charge for the Thomas Memorial Library Study Committee be amended to permit Thomas Memorial Library Trustees whose terms are expiring as Trustees to continue on the ad hoc committee.  

Item # 145-2008  
Town Ways Ordinance    

The ordinance committee is recommending proposed amendments to the Town Ways Ordinance be set for public hearing on Monday, December 8, 2008 at 7:30 p.m. 

Citizens Discussion of Items not on the Agenda 
Adjournment  
Future Meetings:

Town Council Workshop: November 20, 2008 

Town Council Meeting: December 8, 2008 (First meeting of new council year) 
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